Minutes from General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club
Thursday 9th January 2014 
Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall
President- Henry Nelson
· Opened the meeting, welcomed new members: Roz and Neil Sing. Welcome visitors: Bernard Deneuleneesten, Liz Riley, Jesse Campton, Suzanne Newbury, Don Newbury, Paul Inness
· The RED BOOK passed to members for Q&A segment.
· Reminded members Minutes of November General Meeting, Newsletters and attachments now on website.
· RFS donation- January entrance fee to be donated to RFS ($300) and future donations to be made in November as has been the usual practice.
· Reminded members Garden Tips sheets representing four seasons, can be purchased from MC at $2 per sheet.
· New WFGC Flyer now displayed in villages. Includes welcome to new members, details of venue & monthly meetings and list of guest speakers for Jan- June 2014.
· Announced that Sylvia Smith is standing down from Garden Tips.

Secretary- Gai Horrocks in the absence of Janice light 
· Appealed for member for February morning tea duty. Fran Craze volunteered.
· Advised details of 2015 GCA Calendar can be obtained from Secretary Janice Light. Details on notice board.
· Mayfield Garden, open weekends, April 26/27; May 3/4 
    -   Drew members' attention to the notice board for further items of interest.
Financial Report – Michael Cooper
As per Statement of Accounts 1st November- 31st December 2013
Total Funds: $2297.30 Total Income: $1799.00 Expenditure: $2491.90 Available Funds: $1604.40
Welfare – Jane Blackshaw
· Cards to Betty Allen, Barry Margetson, Howard Cox and Margaret Peoples.
· Letters written by Henry Nelson to Maisie Wilkinson and Judy Clarke. Both ladies were WFGC Foundation Members and have moved to Sydney.
Publicity – Narelle Nolan  
· WFGC advertisement placed in Gazette, December edition.
· WFGC Flyer produced. Thanks to Janine Shoemark for sourcing Guest Speakers for Jan - June, 2014.  Thanks to Celeste Shadie for work on Flyer
· January Newsletter contains article on Plants for Ponds and Water-gardens.
Library- Merilyn Shields in the absence of Carol Conway 
· New DVD - Prince Charles Highgate Garden
· New Reference book - Organic Fruit.
Tours & Functions- Henry Nelson on behalf of Sharon and Lynton Phillips.
Henry drew attention to functions in Jan Newsletter, Dates For Your Diary
Sylvia Smith- Garden Tips
Lawns- mow and weed; prune hedges; shape shrubs, azaleas, rose (single flowering variety) cherries, spring flowering trees; prune Hebes; deadhead Hydrangeas, Lavender, Agapanthus; weed while ground is soft; water shallow rooted plants, pots; clear Rhododendron leaves and transplant to sheltered areas; Raid battery operated mosquito repellant for outdoors.
Q&A - Anne Tout (Moderator)
· Removal of Mondo grass. Would a weed mat help? Recommended to dig up by digging deep with a sharp spade. Use Round Up.
· Long Raspberry Canes. Old fruiting canes can be cut out. Keep the several metres of new growth by letting it go along a frame. 
· Moss in lawn. Sprinkle Dolomite on moss. Turns black when dead. Scrape out. Moss will return so treatment is a continual process.
· Removal of clover. During dry weather, when grass is dry use Yates Weed and Feed to remove clover. This is a granular form. Do not apply near Buffalo lawn.
5 Minute Speaker- Jenifer Tippins- Mix & Match
States “Native plants are almost the same as exotics”. Her book Mix and Match is based on her philosophy. Her garden "is testament to the idea that native plants will grow when treated as kindly and generously as exotic plants, that both can live side by side”. (Ref. Mix & Match Natives and Exotics 2nd edition)
Jenifer kindly donated a copy of Mix and Match to the WFGC library.
Morning Tea
Speaker-introduced by Henry Nelson
Liz Riley- “Gardens at the Waldorf, rediscovering their secrets. LR comes from a wheat/sheep/olive farming background in the Parkes area.  She is Head Gardener at the Waldorf Leura Gardens Resort that was in receivership and had suffered an extended period of neglect. Her task was restoration and reinvention to the 3 main gardens in four and a half acres- The Lady Fairfax Garden, The Margaret Stevens Garden, The Rear or North Garden.  Extensive work since 2010 has restored the gardens to their previous glory and they are now part of the Leura Garden Festival.
The future for Liz as Head Gardener is to continue the restoration and consolidate the development of the gardens. Some of her aims are to increase plant diversity, move from landscaping to horticulture, and to regenerate the lawns.
We were indeed fortunate to have Liz Riley share her knowledge of one of Leura's special gardens.
Meeting closed 12 noon
